OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Special Meeting   ---   March 19, 2013

A special meeting of the Operations Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, March 19, 2013, to hear the results of the “new well” subcommittee’s research.  Members present were: John Hollowell, Chair; Helen Prince, Secretary; Mark Switzer, John Lewis, Gary Loew, Donna Wilson, Fran Armstrong, Tay Vaughn, and Bob Ruhling.

Members absent: Bill Gray, Bob Orsini, and Steve Dean. 


Chair John Hollowell began by giving a description of the work of the subcommittee. He stated that they not only looked at the choice of a 6” well vs. an 8” well, but also the future needs of the community.  At this point we are using only 2 wells and we are operating adequately.  The Lake Ann well and tank are not in good condition and will be off-line.  That means that we are dependent on Well #1 (Chestnut, and the oldest well) and well #4(Gate D) which is also in the Aquia Aquifer.   They found that going to a single well system is not feasible, as sometime the well will be off -line for maintenance.   The conclusion was that we need more than two wells, and a big enough well that will give us enough gallons per minute (gpm) to serve the entire community if our other wells are not operating, and to allow us to operate with our single storage tank offline. 

The subcommittee received a bid from A.C. Schultes for a new 8” well, located at the water tower, with a large pump to provide 170 gpm.  The OAC members reviewed this bid. It costs more than we had anticipated ($246,000). With the addition of a security fence, HVAC system, SMECO hook-up, and landscaping the amount could reach as high as $300,000.  It will also include a FREQ drive to automatically regulate water pressure changes and is pre-programmable. The pros and cons of the Schultes bid were discussed at length.   After discussion, a motion was made by Gary Loew, seconded by John Lewis, to go with the A.C. Schultes March 19, 2013, specifications, with a few suggested modifications, to keep the cost about $270,000, including fence, SMECO, HVAC, and landscaping.  Passed unanimously.

John H. and Mark will work on a list of specifications to present to other well companies for competitive bids.  The only one we know about at this time is Sydnow in Richmond, but they will do some research to see if there are others. 


A propane back-up generator is not part of this request since it is not “repair and replacement.”  We still have the older diesel generator we can use in an emergency.  We can ask for the propane generator as part of a capital improvement in the budget—the propane generator is automatic; the diesel generator is manual and has to be re-fueled.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  The A.C. Schultes bid is attached to these minutes.










Respectfully submitted,










Helen Prince, Secretary

